Putney Historical Society Board Meeting 04/24/18   at 6:30PM

Present: Ruth Barton, Barbara Taylor, Carolyn Handy, Tom Jamison, Maryann Toffolon, Barry Stockwell, Betsy MacIsaac, Lindley Speers, Tim Ragle arrived about 7:30

Secretary's report: 

Draft minutes of the 02/26/18 meeting were previously distributed by email.  Barry requested clarification on the loss figures provided by Laurel’s note of explanation, a motion was made by Barry and seconded by Carolyn to table approval of minutes to the next meeting.  Lindley will ask Laurel for clarification.

Treasurer's report: 

Tom reported savings account balance is $1,339, veterans memorial fund $16,143, church capital fund $5,127, church contingency account $5,691, operating account $3,473.  A motion was made by Barbara and seconded by Maryann to approve the report as presented.  Motion passed.

Old Business:

Barbara asked if the Thwing Mill property transfer is complete?  As far as we know it is out of our hands at this point.

Betsy gave an update on the status of the 990 tax form, revision continues.  Betsy and Lyssa had a meeting last week with Pieciak accountant Tim Fogg, the deadline to complete is May 15.  There are things that need to be moved around on the books, for example Ming’s debt needs to be removed, loans to open store were to PHS not General Store.  Accountant has access to our Quickbooks account.  Rent between PGS and PHS is not official at this point, Tim Fogg suggested we should think about a lease going forward.

Barry gave an update on Legacy Putney, PHS is all set with presentation by William Hosley on May 4, we will show 1953 film as well.  We talked about a Putney Paper Mill display at the last meeting, Barry hasn’t talked to his relatives about this yet.  We will try to get a display together soon, Barry will let Maryann know what he finds out.  

Betsy mentioned that the store is developing a good relationship with the paper mill, they will recycle our paper so we don’t need to store everything here at the store.  They delivered 2 push carts that we fill up and roll across the street.  We will be able to cancel our recycling pick up and get rid of the container, then we will gain one more parking space on Route 5.  We should send them a Thank You note.

New Business:

Carolyn offered work on AARP grant proposal for kiosk, needs to work with someone to make sure she is proposing the right thing.  Grant is for the community so maybe we need to get info for non business groups. Proposal due 5/15 so need to do this soon. Suggest talking to Lyssa for details.  This grant can not be used for for-profit enterprises so maybe this won’t work.  Could we use the grant for walking tour brochure costs? Barbara will work with Carolyn on this. 

At business association meeting last week they talked about the former Discover Putney entity, Daniel Hoviss is willing to give it up. There is a website and bank account with about $4000. Planning a Putney brochure and website update. 

Barbara has inquiries from website/email, Dan Kubick from Putney Mtn Association board asking if we are interested in working on historic ridgeline guided walk on Putney Mtn. Anyone interested?  Barb can ask follow up questions.

Also had request to know more about Follett stone arch bridges.  This person thinks there are 3 bridges, our website references 2.  High Low Biddy and East Putney on Reed Miller’s property.  Betsy doesn’t know where Aplin bridge would have been, is not there now.

Betsy, as cemetery commissioner, is engaging with Charles Marchant, he came over last fall and looked at 3 old cemeteries.  Kathans are coming back this summer, will look at grave sites. Talked about caring for older gravestones.  Charlie does not object to lifting them out and resetting upright.  He is willing to show us how to do that, maybe PHS could partner and help. Ruth was at VT Old Cemetery meeting last weekend, president, Tom Giffin, is a Kathan.  Kathans may like to meet with Charlie, he could answer their questions about what they can do.

Barry – NSAP is building small shed off the back for trash cans, lawn mower etc.  There is bag of tent poles, can we get rid of them?  Racks in storage room, could Barry use one for NSAP stuff? Putney Central kids brought stuff over to Town Hall, should we get them to help us move them back?  Intention is to review contents before moving.  Guilford Welcome Center asked PGS if they wanted to use an empty display for month of April so we said yes and put some stuff there.  Betsy suggests we really need to think about the collection and decide where we ultimately want to be before we move our collection again.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm  

